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28TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
6TH – 17TH NOVEMBER, 2017

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 

PERIODIC REVIEW OF GUATEMALA

STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. JOSEPH OWUSU-ANSAH,
COUNSELLOR, ON WEDNESDAY 8TH NOVEMBER, 2017

Mr. President, 

Ghana welcomes the delegation of Guatemala to the 3rd Cycle of the UPR, and we thank them for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.

Ghana welcomes the good progress made by Guatemala to implement recommendations it accepted not only in the first cycle of the UPR, but also in the second Cycle, in particular the strengthening of the Special Criminal Investigation Division of the National Civil Police in 2014.
While my delegation notes the selection in March 2014 of five members to the Advisory Council of the National Office to Prevent Torture, Ghana is concerned that the institution is yet to be operational following allegations of serious wrong doing within the institution.

On this note, Ghana wishes to recommend to Guatemala the following:

i. Appoint independent and qualified members to the whole National 
Preventive Mechanism (5 members) to enable the institution to function in accordance with the aims and objectives of the Optional Protocol to the CAT; and
ii. Take necessary action to publish the report of the Subcommittee on 
Prevention of Torture (SPT) in order to assist a dialogue on the implementation of the SPT’s recommendations.
Finally, my delegation wishes Guatemala every success with the review.

I thank you.        
